Sample Emails to Legislators
Find out your district’s percentage and how much additional money per pupil your district would receive if you were able to levy to 5%. 
Email #1

Dear Representative/Senator [Add Name],
Thank you for your service to our area and state. As a locally elected school board member, I am contacting you to support eliminating an inequity in the dropout prevention program. Our district generates less money per pupil than others, which leaves us at a distinct disadvantage. In 2013, the Iowa legislature implemented a 5% cap on how much a district could spend on dropout prevention. School districts that were not spending to that level were either frozen at their current rate or at 2.5%. Currently, our school district is at [Add current percentage]
School and student needs have changed over the past seven years. Many districts below the 5% cap did not have a need for the maximum amount of funds. As good stewards of taxpayer dollars we did not levy for more than was necessary. Districts at the maximum rate generate $369/pupil, while our district receives [Add per pupil amount] per pupil. This is a major inequity for our students. Given the emphasis on student mental health over the past year, we need all the resources available to combat learning loss and to keep these at-risk students in school. If our district could generate additional funds, our funding priorities would be: [Add usage: additional staff, programs addressing absenteeism, materials, supplies]
At your convenience, I’d like to invite you to our school or other location of your choice to continue this discussion. This issue is a priority for our district as we educate and keep all students in school, including the most at-risk students. Thanks again for your service and we hope you will support the elimination of this inequity.

Thank you,
Email #2

Dear Representative/Senator [Add Name],
I hope your legislative interim is going well. I am contacting you today to ask whether you will support a legislative issue that is a priority for our district. In 2013, the Iowa legislature implemented a 5% cap on how much a district could spend on dropout prevention. Property tax rates are important to our constituents, so we were careful not to levy more than we needed at the time. As you know, school and student needs have changed over the past seven years. If you support the elimination of this inequity, districts will receive additional dropout prevention funds to adequately address the needs of our at-risk students.
The dropout prevention fund has been helpful in keeping students in school and progressing. However, mental health has become an even greater priority over the last year due to the pandemic. It is critical that we have the maximum amount of funding to provide resources for our students’ wellbeing. 
To give perspective on how this inequity impacts our district, a school at the 5% cap generates $369 per pupil. Our district generates [Add per pupil amount] per pupil. With additional funding we could hire much-needed staff like counselors and teachers, implement programs targeting students with chronic absenteeism, and materials and supplies aimed at keeping students in the classroom.
Thank you for your service to our area and our state. I know we can’t solve this issue via email so I would like to invite you to meet with our board or one-on-one so we can continue the conversation. I hope we can meet soon and to discuss how the elimination of this inequity will benefit students in our district and around the state.

Thank you!
